
 

Dalmatinsko Kulturno Društvo 
Dalmatian Cultural Society 

________________________________________________ 

1930 - 2020 

Tuesdays 7.20 to 7.50pm   

www.planetaudio.org.nz/

Please note on your Calendars 

 

Late membership Fees 

Friday 10 July 2020 
 

Annual General Meeting 2020  
(AGM) 

2.00 p.m. Sunday 19 July 2020 
 

BINGO Afternoon 

2.00 p.m.  Sunday 26 July 2020 
 

Genealogical and Historical Society 

Meeting :  Speaker to be confirmed  

2.00 p.m.  Sunday 2nd August 2020  
 

Mid Winter’s Luncheon 

Archies, Newmarket 

12.00 p.m. Sunday 9 August 2020 
 

Mens Dinner  

7 .00 p.m. Saturday 15th August 2020 
 

Briškule  Tournament  

2.00 p.m. Sunday 23rd August 2020 
 

Open Day 

Sunday 13 September  2020 
 

90th Anniversary Formal Evening 

Saturday 17 October 2020 
 

Halloween Party  

Friday 30th October  2020 

 NOVOSTI   
Issue / Izdanja 203                July/ Srpanj 2020 

 
 
 
 
 

Afternoon Tea 
 

 

2 p.m. Sunday 26 July 2020 

A fun light hearted afternoon with the thrill of the  

anticipated big win! 
 

$$$$$$ 
 

Special Guest caller! 
 

See the Ladies on the Committee for more details 

Bring a plate for Afternoon Tea 

Up Coming Events 

Nadolazeći događaji  



APPLICATIONS FOR MEMBERSHIP 

MOLBE ZA  UČLANJENJE 
 

The following have applied for membership in our Society: 

Sarah Kapeli-Borich and DeeDee Borich:  

Nominator Berta Borich, Seconder Tania Mahoney 

Alicia, Rau, Jean-Luc, Rodney, Natasha, Cecelia Tangiiti:  

Nominator, Dorothy Shale, Seconder, Marin Shale 

Zorka (Kuzmicich),William, Andrew and Carlos Webster 

Nominator, Marin Matulovic, Seconder, Helen Marinovich 
 

Anyone wishing to object can do so in writing within 14 days re-
ceipt of this newsletter in accordance with Society rules. 

DALMATINSKO KULTURNO 
DRUŠVO INC. 

 
DALMATIAN CULTURAL SOCIETY INC. 

10-14 New North Road,  Eden Terrace,  
Auckland 

P.O .Box 8479, Symonds Street 1150  
Auckland Ph 09 379 7680 

 

email:     dalmatiancultural@gmail.com 
Website:     www.dalmatian.org.nz 
 

PATRONS    Mate and Vojna Pavlovich 

 
 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 2019-2020 
UPRAVNI ODBOR  

 

PRESIDENT:   Dorothy Shale 
 

VICE PRESIDENTS:  Julena Nola 
      Tanja Nola Schipper 
 

SECRETARY:   Mara Vitasovich 
     

 

TREASURER:   Nicolette Palinich 
Assistant     Dunya Bilcich  
 

COMMITTEE:   Nick Bartulovich 
      Catherine Jelicich 
      Radmila Lupis 
      Tania Mahoney 
      Julia Matich 
      Vojna Pavlovich 
      Jakov Sale 
      Marin Shale 
      Suzana Tokmadžić 
      Tony Unkovich 
      Anthony Vodanovich  
      Barry Vodanovich  
 

GENEALOGICAL & HISTORICAL  
SUB-COMMITTEE  Steven Šulenta (Chairperson)  
      Slavenka Misa  (Secretary) 
      Linda Tolich      (Treasurer) 
 

BAR MANAGER  Marin Shale 
       

FOLKLORE AND LANGUAGE 
      Tania Mahoney 
       

EVENTS     Julena Nola    
 

KITCHEN MANAGER Vojna Pavlovich 

 

INFRASTRUCTURE Tony Unkovich 
 

PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT 
      Tania Mahoney 
 

LADIES GROUP  Dunya Bilcich 
 

WARDROBE MISTRESS Radmila Lupis 
 

LIBRARIAN    Milan Palinich 

 

NELSON BUILDINGS Marin Matulovic (Chairman) 
      George Mihaljevich 
      Tony Unkovich 
      Oleg Palinich 
      Dorothy Shale (President) 
 

OVERSEERS      Zel Seputich 

       John Garelja 

       Helen Marinovich  

       Branko Ciprian (Assistant) 
 

BALLROOM BOOKINGS 
     info@dalmatiancultural.co.nz 
 

TRANSLATOR   Suzana Tokmadžić 
 

 
If  you don't receive this newsletter in email form and 
want to, or you did, and wish to opt out and continue 
receiving a posted newsletter, please send your  details 
to the Secretary at   

dalmatiancultural@gmail.com 
      

BEREAVEMENTS            OSMRTNICE 
Our condolences are extended to those members who have  

recently lost loved ones, both here and overseas.   

George (Juraj) Jurasovich, a most loyal member who attended 
most functions and loved singing in the choir.   

Pocivali u Miru 
         

Get well wishes        Dobre želje 
We wish all who are recovering from an operation or illness a speedy 
recovery.  Thank goodness we survived to Alert Level 1 of Covid-19! 

Library            Knjižnica 
Milan Palinich, Librarian, is available for a few hours after 7pm on 
a Friday night, and is happy to assist you selecting your books.   

Member’s Meetings 2020 
Thursday 5  March 2020 

AGM Sunday 19 July 2020 (delayed) 
Thursday 17 September ( NB Annual Meeting) 

Thursday 5 November 2020 

RENEWAL OF MEMBERSHIPS  2020-2021 
 

Please note that to attend the Annual General Meeting you must 
be a full financial member of the Society as at Friday 10 July 2020. 

         
 

Bumper stickers  
 

arriving with your  

Membership cards. 

One per membership mailout. 

More available at the  

Society’s Office on asking. 

NEW MEMBERS / NOVI ČLANOVI 
We would like to welcome the following new members:  
 

Michael, Max and Nika Botica and Branka Soljan;  

Narisse Hansen; Maria Hewison; Felicity Jujnovich; Anthony, 
Sian and Reuben Lawler, and Julie Roanne Stout; Nadija,  

Monika and Nikalina Palinich; Alex Schipper; Mike Spencer 
 

and wish them all a long and happy association with our Society. 

mailto:dalmatian@clear.net.nz
http://www.dalmatian.org.nz


Dalmatinsko Kulturno Društvo Inc. 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
2.00 p.m. SUNDAY 19 JULY 2020 

To be held in the Society Ballroom at 10 New North Rd, Eden Terrace, Auckland. 
 

Agenda will include: 

Minutes of AGM 2019, President’s Report, Secretary’s Report, Treasurer’s Report, Correspondence,  

Introduction of Scrutineers, Election, Financial Overseers’ Report, Nelson Buildings Report, Genealogical and Historical Society Re-
port, Folklore and Language Report, Events Report, Planning and Development Report, Facilities Report, Setting of Annual Dues; 
General Business. 

It is important that members attend and take part in the meeting. 
 

Nominations for the Management Committee 2020-2021 
 

President:      Dorothy Shale* 

Vice Presidents (2):    Tanja Nola Schipper*; Julena Nola* 

Secretary:     Mara Vitasovich* 

Treasurer:     Nicolette Palinich* 

Committee (15):   

 1     Nick Bartulovich*     2    Dunya Bilcich*       3   Berta Borich 

 4  Catherine Jelicich*      5   Daniel Kovacevich     6   Tihana Kovacevich 

      7     Radmila Lupis*       8   John Mahoney       9 Tania Mahoney *       

 10   Julia Matich*       11   Vojna Pavlovich*      12   Vanya Piacun 

 13   Jakov Sale*        14   Veronica Shale      15   Marin Shale*           
 16   Michelle Thornton     17   Suzana Tokmadzic*      18   Barry Vodanovich* 

* Denotes current members of committee seeking re-election.   

There will be an election for the 15 positions on the Committee as there are 18 applicants for the positions available.   
 

There will be no elections at this year’s AGM for President, Vice Presidents, Secretary and Treasurer, as all these positions have the 
correct number of nominations for the positions offered. 

Please note that to attend the Annual General Meeting you must be a full financial member of the Society as at  

Friday 10 July 2020. 

After the Meeting, free Tea, Coffee and Biscuits will be provided to all members attending. 
 

Postal Ballot 

A member may cast their vote at the Annual General Meeting on Sunday 19 July 2020 for elections to the Management Committee 

by Postal Ballot, where the member is sick or otherwise disabled or unable to attend the meeting and where the member has sought 

and obtained special leave of the Management Committee to cast a Postal Ballot. The Management Committee requires that any 

such request has to be made in writing (letter or email) and signed by the Member.  
 

The member needs to state his/her current home address, telephone number and current membership number for the year 2020-

2021.  A member cannot make a request for a Postal Ballot on behalf of another person nor can he/she pick up Postal Ballot papers 

on behalf of another member unless the person requesting the postal ballot gives written approval.  Any member seeking ballot pa-

pers shall clearly advise the Secretary to where the Ballot papers are to be posted or personally picked up the ballot papers from the 

Secretary. 
 

When you do your voting, you will need to place your marked Ballot Papers into a tamperproof plastic envelope which will be pro-

vided to you by the Secretary.  On the front you will need to write: SCRUTINEERS and on the back you will need to write your FULL 

NAME, MEMBERSHIP NUMBER and also your SIGNATURE. You then seal this envelope and place it in another envelope, which is 

addressed to:     The Secretary, Dalmatian Cultural Society Inc., PO Box 8479, Symonds St. Auckland 1150, New Zealand.   

You can also personally deliver your postal ballot to the Secretary. 
 

Your unopened postal ballots will be handed to the Scrutineers, who will place them into the ballot box in the Ballroom on the day 

of the Annual General meeting, Sunday 19 July 2020.   Postal Ballot papers need to be in the hands of the Secretary no later than 

2pm, Saturday 18th July 2020. 

Mara Vitasovich 

Secretary 



Dragi clanovi 

Pocastvovana sam sto sam bila vas predsjednik protekle 
godine. Bila je to vrlo neobicna godina. 

Buduci je Klub bio zatvoren skoro 3 mjeseca zbog pan-
demije Covida-19, nismo mogli odrzati mnoge planirane 
dogadjaje. Nametnuta ogranicenja uzrokovala su teske 
posljedice za sve nas, narocito za porodice koje su u tom 

periodu izgubile svoje najmilije. 

Medjutim, i neke pozitivne stvari su se dogodile otkako smo otisli u 
izolaciju, poput renoviranja nasih prostorija; zavrsena je kuhinja u 
Members loungu, renoviran je ured naseg Drustva i povecao se 
prostor za muzej i arhivu. Tijekom zatvaranja nastavljeno je sa 
kljucnim radom u odrzavanju Kluba. Nelson Building je suradjivao 
sa svim nasim stanarima i radio na odrzavanju najma na obostrano 
zadovoljstvo. Sada se polako mozemo vratiti u normalne aktivnosti, 
ali jos uvijek vrlo oprezno. Neke od proslava 90-te obljetnice post-
ojanja Kluba su otkazane, ali planiranje nadolazecih proslava je u 
tijeku. Upravni odbor Kluba marljivo radi kako bi se Klub vratio u 
normalu. 

Bilo mi je zadovojlstvo raditi sa Upravnim odborom Kluba i neiz-
mjerno cijenim njihov rad i svu pomoc i podrsku koju su mi pruzili. 
Zao nam je sto su Upravni odbor  napustili Joe Mihaljevich i Tamara 
Ujdur, puno im hvala na velikom doprinosu Klubu. Nase drustvo 
ima srecu da posjeduje tako vjestog i predanog tajnika, Maru Vi-
tasovich i vrlo sam joj zahvalana na neizmjernoj pomoci koju mi 
pruza. Hvala Nicolette Palinich sto je prihvatila vrlo vaznu ulogu 
tajnika nakon Tanjinog dobrog rada. To je vrlo izazovna uloga koju 
obavlja na nevjerovatno dobar nacin i sretni smo sto imamo 
njezinu strucnost. Hvala Vojni i njenom timu na neumornom radu. 
Dobrovoljci su neophodni u radu naseg Kluba i neizmjerno cijenimo 
sav njihov rad u kuhinji, baru, knjiznici, folkloru, nadgledanju te 
svim ostalim kljucnim aktivnostima Kluba. Isticem nevjerovatnu 
predanost 

Geneolosko-povjesnog odbora kojom nasatavljaju s ocuvanjem 
proslosti i brigom  za dragocjene resurse. Vrlo cijenim i zahvalna 
sam Nelson Building-u na njihovom cesto nevidljivom, ali 
neprestanom radu. 

Ponosni smo sto imamo tolike folklorne grupe prilagodjene za sve 
uzraste i spososobnosti. Zahvaljujem svim nasim talentiranim i 
predanim uciteljima, te Radmili koja vodi brigu o narodnim nosnja-
ma. Prezadovoljna sam sto se osnovao Omladinski odbor Kluba koji 
ima za cilj promovirati interse svih nasih mladih clanova, angaziran-
je mladih u Klubu te planiranje dogadjaja od interesa za njih, a u 
skladu sa nasim temeljnim vrijednostima. Napominjem da imamo 
jos jednu kolo grupu koja bi trebala potaknuti na rad one clanove 
koji vole ples, a u dobnoj su skupini izmedju TFE i Reunion ko-
la.Hvala Mari Blutcher na toj inicijativi. Svaka pojedina grupa unu-
tar naseg Drustva ima vaznu ulogu u njegovanju prijateljstva te 
poboljsanju i promicanju kulture. 

 

Sada se mozemo radovati nadolazecim dogadjajima i biti zadovoljni 
zbog ponovnog druzenja sa prijateljima. Priblizava se vrijeme 
Godisnjeg sastanka Kluba (AGM ) i nadam se dobrom odazivu cla-
nova koji ce reci svoje misljenje o radu i upravljanju Drusta. Zah-
valjujem svim lojalnim clanovima koji podrzavaju Klub petkom 
navecer te u aktivnostima unutar i izvan Kluba. 

Da bi nase Drustvo uspijevalo i raslo, moramo svi biti jedinstveni u 
radu. 

 

Uz najbolje zelje 

Dorothy Shale 

Dear Members 

 

I have been honoured to serve as your president for this 
year, and what an unusual year it has been. With the club 
closed for almost 3 months due to the Covid-19 pandem-
ic, we have been unable to hold many planned events. 
The restrictions imposed had a severe effect on us all and 
particularly on families and friends of loved ones who past away 
during that time. 

However, some positive things have emerged since the lockdown 
with improvements to our premises with the completion of the 
new kitchen in the Members Lounge, Society’s office renovations 
and more space for the Museum and Archives. During the closure 
essential work continued in the governance of the Society to keep 
up with our obligations.  Nelson Buildings have worked with all 
our tenants fairly and satisfactory for their continuing leases. We 
now can slowly return to normal activities while still being vigi-
lant. Some of our special 90th year anniversary celebrations have 
been curtailed but future planned events are now on track. The 
Committee is working hard to bring normality back.  

I have had the pleasure of working with our committee and ap-
preciate the work they all do and the help and support I have re-
ceived. We were sorry to lose Joe Mihaljevich and Tamara Ujdur 
from the Committee and thank them very much for their valued 
contribution to the Club.  

The Society is fortunate to have the skills and dedication of our 
Secretary, Mara Vitasovich and I thank her for her enormous help 
to me. Thanks go to Nicolette Palinich for taking up the big role of 
Treasurer after Tanya’s good work.  It is a challenging role and she 
is doing an amazing job. We are very fortunate to have her exper-
tise. Thanks to Vojna and her team for their continued tireless 
work. Our volunteers are essential to the smooth running of the 
Club and are much appreciated for the work they do in the kitch-
en, bar, library, folklore, overseeing and other essential club activ-
ities. I acknowledge the amazing dedication of the Genealogical 
and Historical Sub-Committee team in continuing to preserve the 
past and care for precious resources. I now appreciate the work 
of Nelson Buildings and the constant work undertaken, often un-
seen.. 

We are proud to have many folklore groups which cater for all 
abilities and ages. I thank all our talented and dedicated tutors, 
and wardrobe manager, Radmila. I am also heartened by the for-
mation of a Youth Sub-Committee who’s aim is to further the in-
terests of all our younger members, keep them engaged in the 
club, plan events of interest to them while keeping a balance with 
our core values. Also, another social kolo group to encourage 
those members who love to dance in the age group between TFE 
and Reunion kolo groups. Thankyou Mara Blucher.  Each group 
within the society has an important role to cultivate friendship, 
enhance and promote the culture. 

We can now look forward to upcoming events and the pleasure of 
connecting with friends again.  

Nearly time for our AGM so hope to see a good attendance of 
members  to have your say in the running of your society. 
Thankyou to loyal members who support the Club on Friday  

evenings, at club functions and outside events. For our society to 
thrive and grow, we must all work together. 

 

Best wishes to all   

 

Dorothy Shale  

  President’s Annual Report   2019-2020    Predsjednikovo godišnje izvješće 



Dragi clanovi 
 
Kakva je ovo bila godina.  
Umjesto da 2020. godinu pamtimo kao godinu pro-
slave 90te obljetnice naseg Kluba, pamtit cemo je kao 
godinu Covida 19. Covid je sve promjenio i nase 

Drustvo je bilo zatvoreno vise od 11 tjedana. Sva zbivanja su 
otkazana i/ili odgodjena. Snaga naseg Kluba je u njegovim 
clanovima, koji su jedva docekali da se Klub ponovno otvori 
5. lipnja. 
Moram na pocetku cestitati nasoj predsjednici Dorothy 
Shale na vrlo pozitivnom vodjenju naseg Drustva. Ona je 
osoba koja slusa sto drugi imaju reci, zna dati dobar savjet, 
te tiho i odlucno vodi nas Klub. 
Bilo je zadovoljstvo raditi sa Nicolette Palinich koja je ulogu 
blagajnika preuzela od dugogodisnjeg blagajnika Tanje Nola-
Schipper nekoliko mjeseci nakon Godisnjeg satanka 2019. 
Nicolette je ulogu blagajnika podigla na nivo modernog ra-
cunovodstva danasnjice. Zahvaljujem Tanji na njezinom 
radu i doprinosu, bilo je veliko zadovoljstvo raditi sa njom. 
Godina 2019-2020 je zapocela kao i mnoge druge sa plani-
ranjem uobicajenih dogadjaja koji su bili izuzetno dobro 
posjeceni. Dally Day u Te Arohi, Bingo, Ladies Mid-Winter 
Luncheon, Dan Kluba, Movie and Chips Night za vrijeme 
skolskih praznika, Ladies Lunch, Oratia Bocanje, zavrsni kon-
cert kluba, Bozicna zabava za djecu, piknik na Long Bay-u i 
naposljetku Dallies in the Valley, sedam dana prije zatvaran-
ja Kluba zbog Covida 19. Dogadjaji planirani za travanj i 
svibanj su otkazani. 
Upravni odbor Kluba za 2019-2020 je nastavio sa radom jer 
je zbog sigurnosnih razloga bilo nemoguce odrzati Godisnju 
sjednicu. Sukladno sa savjetom i smjernicama Ureda za In-
corporated societies, Godisnja sjednica je odgodjena dok 
nam ne budu dozvoljena veca okupljanja unutar Kluba. 
Zahvaljujem Geneoloskom i Povjesnom pododboru Dal-
matinskog kluba koji su vodili sve poslove iako su bili zat-
voreni i radili na renoviranju muzeja i arhive. Zeljno ocekuje-
mo zavrsetak svih radova. 
Tijekom godine Joe Mihaljevich i Tamara Ujdur su podnijeli 
ostavku na duznost clana Upravnog odbora Kluba. Oboje su 
marljivo radili i vidljivo doprinijeli napretku Kluba , stoga 
nam je zao sto su nas napustili. Zelim im zahvaliti ovim 
putem na svim njihovim zaslugama. 
Nadam se da cu nastaviti sa ulogom tajnika i slijedecu 
godinu kao clan Upravnog odbora Dalmatinskog kulturnog 
drustva 2020.-2021. Za sada uzivam u ovom radu, ponekad 
jednostavnom, ponekad izazovnom, ali uvijek ugodnom. 
Zahvaljujem timu sa kojim sam radila i takodjer clanovima 
Upravnog odbora Nelson Building-a na njihovom doprinosu 
tijekom prosle godine. 
Vidimo se u klubu na Godisnjem sastanku ( AGM ) kada cete 
imati priliku reci svoje misljenje. 
 
Topli pozdravi 
 
Mara Vitasovich 

Dear Members 

 

Well, what a year it has been.  Ups and downs, and in 
this 2020, our 90th Anniversary year, being one we 
will all remember as the Covid-19 year.  Things had to 
change, and the Society closed for just over 11 
weeks.  Functions cancelled and/or postponed. The strength 
of the Society is in its members who were pleased to be 
open again on Friday 5 June 

I must begin by congratulating our President Dorothy Shale 
and the enormous positive impact she has made in the 
Management of our Society.  A good listener with sound 
advice and a quiet determined leader of our society.  Next, 
it has been a pleasure to be working with Nicolette Palinich 
who took over from our long serving Treasurer, Tanja Nola-
Schipper, a few months after the 2019 AGM.  Thank you, 
Tanja, it has been a pleasure to work with you.  Nicolette 
has steered the Treasurer’s role into modern up to date ac-
counting practices.   

The year 2019-2020 started like many others with the usual 
functions we have had planned and they were all extremely 
well attended.  Dally Day at the Races in Te Aroha, BINGO, 
Ladies Mid-Winter Luncheon, Open Day 2019, Movie and 
Chips nights for the children in the holidays, Ladies Lunch-
eon, Oratia Bowls, End of Year Concert, Children’s Christmas 
Party,  Picnic at Long Bay and lastly Dallies in the Valley just 
a week prior to the Club closing for Covid-19. Functions 
planned for April and May were wiped out.   

The present 2019-2020 Management Committee has re-
mained in governance as it was impossible to have an Annu-
al General Meeting until it was safe to do so.  We seeked 
advice and direction from the Incorporated Societies Office 
and postponed the AGM until it was safe to have larger 
gatherings at our Society.   

Thank you to the Dalmatian Genealogical and Historical So-
ciety Sub-Committee who have soldiered on through the 
closure and renovations which have been taking place in the 
Museum and Archives.  Looking forward to seeing it all fin-
ished.   

During the year Joe Mihaljevich and latterly Tamara Ujdur 
resigned from the Committee.  We have been sorry to see 
them go, as both worked very hard for the Society and 
made visible contributions.  Thank you so much. 

I’m hoping to continue my role as Secretary for a further 
year, being part of the new Dalmatian Cultural Society Man-
agement Committee 2020-2021.  I have enjoyed the ride 
thus far, some bumpy, some smooth, ever enjoyable and 
occasionally challenging.  Thanks to the team I’ve worked 
with and also Nelson Buildings Board for their input this 
past year.   

See you at the Club at the AGM when you have an oppor-
tunity to have your say. 

 

Warm regards 

Mara Vitasovich 

  Secretary’s Annual Report   2019-2020    Tajnikovo godišnje izvješće 



MEMBERS NOTICEBOARD                             OBAVIJESTI ČLANOVA 

Dalmatinsko Kulturno Društvo 

Dalmatian Cultural Society 

90th Anniversary Year  

Celebrations 

1930—2020 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

This year, 2020, is going to be a year of reflection and  

reminiscing and looking forward to the future as we  

celebrate 90 years since the club first formed here in Auck-

land. 

No doubt many of you have memories and recollections of 

events, friendships and changes to our Society.  Please get 

them down on paper, and email to  

dalmatiancultural@gmail.com  

so that we may put these together a  

Memory Book   
You have time to start your stories, poems, send in your spe-

cial photos during 2020.  We will give you plenty of notice for 

a cut off time for publishing.  
 

For more details, please look in the previous “Novosti” 

Situation Vacant 
 

Croatian Language Teacher 
 

The Dalmatian Cultural Society Inc. require the services 
of a Language Teacher.  
 
All the pupils have purchased this Text book is called 
"Hrvatski za pocetnike", and have been working 
through the lessons with the previous Teacher.  
 
There is a focus on oral conversational language as well 
as written language with correct grammar. 
 
Lessons are a guaranteed 2 hours a week and take 
place on a Friday night beginning at 7.00pm. 

 
If this is you, please respond to the Secretary 

dalmatiancultural@gmail.com 

CROATIAN CULTURAL SOCIETY 
(WAIKATO)  

(Formed 1948)  
 

Please join us for our  

Mid Winter Lunch 
 on:  

SUNDAY 26TH JULY 2020 from 12 NOON  

At VILAGRAD WINERY  
 

Relax and enjoy the afternoon with a  

Mediterranean buffet lunch & great atmosphere. 
Will be great to catch up with you all.  

 

Please RSVP before Monday 20th July, directly to 
Vilagrad Winery on (07) 825-2893  

 

Prices:  $49.50 per person 12 years & over  

   3 - 11 years $2 per year of age  

   Children under 3 are free  
 

Perina Baucke,  Secretary  

Milan Palinich JP (Retired) 

Milan has served his community and our Members as Justice of 
the Peace for 16 years.  He has just recently retired from these 
responsibilities and wishes to thank everyone who has needed 
him to act as a JP for their needs.   

We thank you too, Milan.   

In our membership we have Karolina Sulenta and John Schipper 
who can avail themselves.  Are there any other members who are 
JP’s we don’t know of?   

Mid Winter’s Luncheon 
12.00 p.m. Sunday 9 August 2020 

63 Davis Crescent, Newmarket 

All Welcome 

Bookings and Menu Choices  

Essential 

Pick up a Menu Form at the club and 

fill in your meal preference 
Hand in to Vojna 818 8497 

or Mara 021 362 872  

or email dalmatiancultural@gmail.com 

By Monday 3 August 2020. 



FOLKLORE 2020 

 FOLKLORE & LANGUAGE CLASSES 2020 
PLEASE encourage your youngsters to be involved and come along to our classes.  Something for all ages.  Not 

only will they be preserving our Culture and Heritage but they will be learning something unique as well as making 

enduring friendships.  It is not too late to consider being part of one of these classes.  

Classes are restarting on the following days at the Society: 

Junior Kolo       Michelle Thornton   Fri 19 June Fridays at 6.30 p.m. 

Intermediate Kolo    Michelle Thornton   Fri 19 June Fridays  after Junior Kolo classes.    Time TBC 

Children's Choir     Berta Borich     Fridays after Junior Kolo 

Youth Kolo 16 years plus  Nenad Rajic     Sun 7 June Sundays at 6.00 p.m. 

Reunion Group     Mara Blucher     Wed 1 July Wednesdays at 7.30pm  

Senior Social Kolo    Mara Blucher     Mon 6 July Monday 7.30 p.m. 

Tamburica Group    Nick Cebalo     Fri 12 June Fridays at 7.00 p.m. 

Senior Choir       Damir Coklo     Fri 12 June Fridays at 8.00 p.m. 

Croatian/Hrvatski Language Classes      To be confirmed 

Klapa Dalma      Tihana Kovacevich   Fri 12 June Friday 7.00 p.m. 

The Enrolment Fee payable by all participants : 

One applicant           $30 

Two Applicants in one family      $40 

Three or more applicants in one family  $50 

Please note that you (parents, grandparents, or guardians) or your children must be members of the Society to  

participate in any folklore activity.  If you are not a member, please pick up a Membership Application form either 

in the Society’s office or download from our website:      https://www.dalmatian.org.nz/ 

Dalmatian Genealogical and Historical Society 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Meeting  
2.00pm Sunday 2 August 2020 

Speaker 

Anthony Segedin 
 
Anthony Segedin has had many trips 
to far off places around the world, but 
none of these compared to the visit to 
the Holy Land  last year in 2019. 
 
Anthony travelled to Jordan and Israel 
and found that like many travelers be-
fore him the experience was a deeply 
personal journey which was spiritual,  
emotional and historically interesting.  
He felt the experience was more than 
just being a tourist.   
 
Anthony believes that one cannot visit 
the Holy Land and not in some way be 
moved. 

Due to renovations in the  
Museum and Archives  

all Friday night openings will be closed for the foreseeable future. 
Any queries Steven Sulenta 636 7788; Slavenka Misa 623 3288;  Linda Tolich 629 2353 

Email: dalmatianmuseum@gmail.com 



2.00 p.m. SUNDAY 19 JULY 2020 
To be held in the Society Ballroom at 10 New North Rd, Eden Terrace, Auckland. 


